
October 14, 2009 

 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  12
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090764 

        INSTALL NO PARKING WHEN SNOWFALLS 

        4” OR MORE ON THE EAST SIDE OF SOUTH 3
RD

 STREET, 

        FROM WEST PITTSBURGH AVENUE TO WEST OREGON STREET 

             

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to install the above-captioned 

parking restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff forwarded this request to the Environmental Services Operations 

Division to see if there would be a snow plowing concern if this restriction was installed. They 

investigated this request and concluded that there would be no problem. The necessary legislation 

will be prepared and subsequently heard at the October 22, 2009 Public Safety Committee 

meeting. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 



 

 

 

October 14, 2009 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   8
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090764 

         EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE  

         NIGHT PARKING ON SOUTH 36
th

 STREET 

         FROM WEST ORCHARD STREET TO 

         WEST BRANTING LANE 

            
Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which overnight 

parking is allowed on both sides of the street. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 



 

October 14, 2009 

 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   12
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090764 

         REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON SOUTH 13
TH 

STREET  

         FROM WEST BECHER STREET TO WEST GRANT STREET          

 

Dear Alderman Witkowaik: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of local property owners, legislation will be prepared for 

consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned parking 

restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



October 14, 2009 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   8
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE # 090764 

         INSTALL NO PARKING IN ALLEY BOUNDED BY 

         WEST PIERCE STREET, WEST NATIONAL AVENUE, 

         SOUTH 24
TH

 STREET AND SOUTH 25
TH

 STREET  

   

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of local residents, legislation will be prepared for 

consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking 

restriction. 

  

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



October 14, 2009 

 

Honorable Milele A. Coggs  

Alderwoman, 6
th 

Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  6
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090764 

        INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE 

        OF WEST CENTER STREET FROM A POINT 180 

        FEET EAST OF NORTH 7
TH

 STREET TO A POINT 

        50 FEET EAST THEREOF 

     

Dear Alderwoman Coggs: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of Midwest Church of Christ at 609 West Center 

Street to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that parishioners exiting the 

churches parking lot have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling eastbound on West Center Street 

when vehicles park close to the driveway. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we 

recommend installing this restriction to increase sight visibility.  

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 
 

 



October 14, 2009 
 

Honorable Robert Bauman. 

Alderman, 4
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT:   4
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090764 

         INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE 

         OF WEST ST PAUL AVENUE FROM A POINT  

         45 FEET WEST OF NORTH 4
TH

 STREET TO A 

         POINT 125 FEET WEST THEREOF 
 

         INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE 

         OF WEST ST PAUL AVENUE FROM A POINT  

         130 FEET WEST OF NORTH 4
TH

 STREET TO A 

         POINT 125 FEET WEST THEREOF 

          
Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

In conjunction with the installation of the mid-block pedestrian crossing on West St Paul Avenue 

we recommend the installation of the above-captioned parking restriction to provide sight 

clearance and increase pedestrian safety at the pedestrian crossing. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 
 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 
 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 



October 14, 2009 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   14
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090764 

         NIGHT PARKING EXCEPTION ON EAST 

         WARD STREET FROM EAST LINCOLN AVENUE 

         TO SOUTH KINNICKINNIC AVENUE 

          
Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to add the above-captioned location to the through highway night 

parking exception list. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



October 14, 2009 

 

Honorable Nic Kovac 

Alderman, 3
rd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 3
rd

 ALD. DIST. FILE #090764 

INSTALL TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE OF 

NORTH WATER STREET FROM NORTH MILWAUKEE 

STREET TO EAST PLEASANT STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Kovac: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of a local business, legislation will be prepared for 

consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking 

restrictions. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

  

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



October 14, 2009 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 8
th

 ALD. DIST. FILE #090764 

INSTALL ONE-HOUR PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF  

SOUTH 31
ST

 STREET FROM WEST BURNHAM STREET 

TO A POINT 80 FEET NORTH 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of a local business, legislation will be prepared for 

consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking 

restrictions. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

  

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



October 14, 2009 

 

Honorable Ashanti Hamilton 

Alderman, 1
st
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   1
st
 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090764 

         REMOVE NO PARKING 7:00 TO 9:00 AM EXCEPT 

         SATURDAY AND SUNDAY ON THE WEST SIDE OF 

         NORTH TEUTONIA AVENUE FROM WEST RUBY AVENUE 

         TO A POINT 645 FEET SOUTH OF WEST CORNELL STREET 

          
Dear Alderman Hamilton: 

 

Due to the widening of North Teutonia Avenue between West Ruby Street and West Cornell 

Street, the above-captioned parking restriction is no longer needed. The necessary legislation will 

be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-

captioned parking restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



October 14, 2009 

 
Honorable Joe Davis, Sr. 

Alderman, 2
nd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall          
Dear Alderman Hamilton: 

 
SUBJECT:   2nd ALD. DIST. - FILE #090764 

        INSTALL NO STOPPING SCHOOL DAYS 7:00 AM TO 4:30 PM  

        EXCEPT BUSES ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF WEST FLORIST AVENUE  

        FROM NORTH 80
TH

 STREET TO NORTH 83
RD

 STREET 
          
        INSTALL NO STOPPING SCHOOL DAYS 7:00 AM TO 4:30 PM EXCEPT  

        BUSES ON THE EAST SIDE OF NORTH 83
RD

 STREET FROM  

        WEST BOBOLINK AVENUE TO WEST FLORIST AVENUE 

 
Dear Alderman Davis: 
 

This is in response to a request we received from the Milwaukee Public School System on behalf of 

Madison High School, to install the above-captioned parking restriction due to unwanted conflicts between 

buses and parents during the process of loading and unloading of students from school buses. 

 
Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the installation of the above-

captioned parking restriction will prevent unwanted conflicts between buses and parents during the process 

of loading and unloading of school buses. 
 

Therefore, in the interest of public safety we recommend the installation of this parking restriction. 
 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 

so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



October 14, 2009 
 

Honorable Joe Davis, Sr. 

Alderman, 2
nd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT:   2
nd

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090764 

         INSTALL NO STOPPING SCHOOL DAYS 7:00 AM TO 4:30 PM 

         EXCEPT BUSES ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF WEST SHERIDAN 

         AVENUE FROM NORTH STRATHMORE AVENUE TO 

         NORTH PRENTISS STREET 
          
         INSTALL NO STOPPING SCHOOL DAYS 7:00 AM TO 4:30 PM EXCEPT  

         BUSES ON THE EAST SIDE OF NORTH PRENTISS STREET FROM  

         NORTH 72
ND

 STREET TO WEST SHERIDAN AVENUE 
 

Dear Alderman Davis: 
 

This is in response to a request we received from the Milwaukee Public School System on behalf of 

Northwest High School, to install the above-captioned parking restriction due to unwanted conflicts 

between buses and parents during the process of loading and unloading of students from school buses. 
 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the installation of the above-

captioned parking restriction will prevent unwanted conflicts between buses and parents during the process 

of loading and unloading of school buses. 
 

Therefore, in the interest of public safety we recommend the installation of this parking restriction. 
 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 

so that you may support it to final passage. 
 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 
 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 



October 14, 2009 
 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12
th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT:   12
th
 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090764 

         INSTALL NO STOPPING SCHOOL DAYS 7:00 AM TO 4:30 PM 

         EXCEPT BUSES ON THE NORTH SIDE OF WEST NATIONAL 

         AVENUE FROM SOUTH 3
RD

 STREET TO SOUTH 4
TH

 STREET 
         
         INSTALL NO STOPPING SCHOOL DAYS 7:00 AM TO 4:30 PM 

         EXCEPT BUSES ON THE EAST SIDE OF SOUTH 4
TH

 STREET 

         FROM WEST VIRGINIA STREET TO WEST NATIONAL AVENUE 
 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 
 

This is in response to a request we received from the Milwaukee Public School System on behalf of 

Bradley Tech High School, to install the above-captioned parking restriction due to unwanted conflicts 

between buses and parents during the process of loading and unloading of students from school buses. 
 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the installation of the above-

captioned parking restriction will prevent unwanted conflicts between buses and parents during the process 

of loading and unloading of school buses. 
 

Therefore, in the interest of public safety we recommend the installation of this parking restriction. 
 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 

so that you may support it to final passage. 
 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 



October 14, 2009 
 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14
th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT:   14
th
 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090764 

         INSTALL NO STOPPING SCHOOL DAYS 7:00 AM TO 9:00 AM, 

         2:30 PM TO 3:30 PM EXCEPT BUSES ON THE NORTH SIDE OF 

         EAST MONTANA STREET FROM SOUTH TAYLOR AVENUE 

         TO SOUTH LENOX STREET 
         
         INSTALL NO STOPPING SCHOOL DAYS 2:00 PM TO 4:30 PM 

         EXCEPT BUSES ON THE WEST SIDE OF SOUTH LENOX STREET 

         FROM EAST RUSSELL AVENUE TO EAST MONTANA STREET 
 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 
 

This is in response to a request we received from the Milwaukee Public School System on behalf of Bay 

View High School, to install the above-captioned parking restriction due to unwanted conflicts between 

buses and parents during the process of loading and unloading students from school buses. 
 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the installation of the above-

captioned parking restriction will prevent unwanted conflicts between buses and parents during the process 

of loading and unloading of school buses. 
 

Therefore, in the interest of public safety we recommend the installation of this parking restriction. 
 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 

so that you may support it to final passage. 
 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 
 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

October 14, 2009 

 

Honorable Willie C. Wade 

Alderman, 7
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   7
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090764 

         INSTALL NO STOPPING SCHOOL DAYS 7:00 AM TO 4:30 PM 

         EXCEPT BUSES ON THE EAST SIDE OF NORTH 39
TH

 STREET  

         FROM WEST COURTLAND AVENUE TO A POINT 385 FEET NORTH 

                       

Dear Alderman Wade: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from the new Charter School located at 4744 North 

39
th

 Street, to install the above-captioned parking restriction due to unwanted conflicts between 

buses and parents during the process of loading and unloading of children from school buses. 
 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the installation of the 

above-captioned parking restriction will prevent unwanted conflicts between buses and parents 

during the process of loading and unloading of school buses. 
 

Therefore, in the interest of public safety we recommend the installation of this parking restriction. 
 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 
 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 
 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 



October 14, 2009 

 

Honorable Ashanti Hamilton 

Alderman, 1
st
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   1
st
 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090764 

         REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON SCHOOL DAYS 

         ON WEST SIDE OF NORTH 37
TH

 STREET FROM WEST 

         ROHR AVENUE TO WEST CUSTER AVENUE 

          
Dear Alderman Hamilton: 

 

Due to the closing of the school located across the street from this parking restriction, the above-

captioned parking restriction is no longer needed. The necessary legislation will be prepared for 

consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the above captioned parking 

restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



October 14, 2009 

 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   12
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #090764 

         REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON WEST MAPLE STREET 

         FROM SOUTH 3
RD

 STREET TO SOUTH 4
TH

 STREET 

          
Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of a local property owner, legislation will be prepared 

for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned 

parking restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          

                   

 

 

 

 


